
THESPIANAGE, A SCEENPLAY S1 E6

INT. THE NEW TRUMP UNIVERSITY, CLASSROOM--DAY

Kayleigh McEnany enters the class and sets her books down on 
the desk.  The classroom is full to capacity with standing 
room only as more students enter the room. 

KAYLEIGH
Good morning students and welcome 
to this, the premiere class on the 
developing science of thespianage.  
In this class you will learn to 
develop your acting skills as a 
vehicle to disseminate the most 
ridiculous and preposterous lies 
imaginable.  Anything you can 
imagine is possible, if only THEY 
believe.  That’s lesson number one.  
So open your textbooks to the first 
chapter and follow along with me.

The students open their textbooks.

KAYLEIGH (CONT'D)
What you will learn are the secrets 
perfected by my boss and your 
nevertheless duly-unelected 
President, finely-honed over the 
last forty years, and available to 
you now, for the very first time 
ever. Mastering these key 
principles you are about to learn 
will set you apart to control your 
own destiny.  It can improve your 
sex life, give you a business 
advantage and make you famous for 
pretty much nothing. Oh, I see 
someone has their hand up-- uh yes 
you, Miss Greene.

MISS GREENE
Look, I’m already famous.  DO I 
need this course.

KAYLEIGH
Probably not.  You could teach it 
though. I see another hand.  Jim, 
is it?



(MORE)
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JIM JORDAN
I was reading this last night in 
bed and I was a little confused 
about this second principle.  It 
says to lie big.  How big?  Are 
there no limits? I’m already good 
at picking up someone else’s lie, 
just not so good at making up my 
own...creative that is.

KAYLEIGH
That’s right, there are no limits.  
Research on as many as 74 million 
subjects indicates that the bigger 
the lie, the better.  You see, 
people will question a small lie, 
like say, “it could be this but 
also maybe that.”  But a big lie 
seems too implausible to have been 
made up.  I mean, like who would do 
that? 

MISS GREENE
You mean like if I said that Joe 
Biden was a Zombie from the planet 
Utron in the galaxie Veneral, sent 
here to mine abortion babies for 
food and can them for shipment back 
to his home four trazillion miles 
away, then that would be the type 
lie you’re recommending, yes?

KAYLEIGH
I think you’ve got it.  Look to Q 
for some great examples, like 
Hillary runs a child kidnapping 
ring out of a pizza parlor and eats 
babies or Jews have developed a 
laser beam that starts forrest 
fires in California.  Those are 
some great ones. 

Another student raises his hand for a question.

KAYLEIGH (CONT'D)
Wait one minute! Is that Devon 
Nunes? Didn’t you already take this 
class once before?

DEVON
Yes, but I flunked. This is my make-
up summer-school class.  
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DEVON (CONT'D)
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I really need to get this right.  I 
told some pretty big lies a few 
years back but they didn’t seem to 
take.

KAYLEIGH
Well perhaps you didn’t understand 
the third principle. Repeat the lie 
over and over again if you want it 
to stick. Get your friends to 
repeat it for you.  One lie many 
voices, oh but I’m getting ahead of 
myself.  That’s the fourth 
principle.

DEVON
So how many times do I need to 
repeat it?

KAYLEIGH
Well start with every time you are 
asked a question... give the same 
answer, whether it fits the 
question or not. The more  you say 
it, the firmer it becomes.  Oh and 
before I forget, as you leave class 
be sure to sign the Trump 
allegiance and undying loyalty 
form.  I know its a technicality 
but you get a gift for signing, a 
free tin foil hat signed by Q 
himself to protect you from the Jew 
space lasers.
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